
 

Urgent Update: Notice to Pharmacy Providers Regarding 
Prescriptions 

Written by Ordering/Prescribing/Referring/Attending 
(OPRA) Providers 

 

 

Effective immediately, the Department has temporarily suspended current editing on 
prescription claims written by prescribers who are not enrolled in Medicaid. This is due 
to a system issue identified in the override process. Editing will resume once a system 
fix is in place. The Department will be providing a communication the week of 2/17/14 - 
2/21/14, to inform providers of when the edit will be turned back on and the processes 
to be used for claim submission. 

Please contact the eMedNY Call Center at (800) 343-9000 for questions 
regarding this edit, or any billing issue. 
 

 


